
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

ABANDONMENT OF PORTIONS OF 
WASHINGTON GROVE LANE

AB 784

Pursuant to Section 49-62 of the Montgomery County Code 
(2014) as amended, the County Executive or his Designee shall 
conduct a virtual Public Hearing via the internet-based platform 
known as Zoom on Thursday, January 25, 2024 at 2:00 PM, 
to consider a revised petition for abandonment from Gordon & 
Rees Cully Mansukhani, representing the Housing Opportunities 
Commission of Montgomery County (the “Applicant”), requesting 
the abandonment of a reduced number of portions of the existing 
right of way along Washington Grove Lane between Mid-County 
Highway and Sandy Spring Drive, a total of 59,772 square feet. 
The abandonment is sought in connection with the upgrade and 
replacement of HOC’s Emory Grove Village 
property located at the corner of Washington 
Grove Lane and Mid-County Highway, which 
is being undertaken as a part of a larger plan 
for developing the Emory Grove community.

Scanning the QR Code with your mobile 
device will direct you to the registration form 
required to participate. Completion of the 
registration form ensures you receive an electronic invitation 
before the Hearing: 

After the Hearing, the Hearing Officer shall report his findings 
and recommendations to the County Executive for further 
consideration as prescribed by the County Code.  

Written comments for consideration in this matter may be 
submitted to Tiara McCray via mail to Property Acquisition, 
MCDOT, ATTN: Tiara McCray 100 Edison Park Drive, 4th Floor, 
Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878 or via email at Tiara.McCray@
montgomerycountymd.gov.

NOTE: If you require special accommodations for this 
hearing, please call 240-777-7257 or email Tiara.McCray@
montgomerycountymd.gov.

Run Dates: January 12th and 19th, 2024	  AD#


